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Criminal Justice Advisory Committee Minutes                                                                                                                                                                                                         Tuesday, March 30, 2021

Members Present:  Lao Rubert, Tom Cote, Satana Deberry, Melinda King, Nida Allam, Michael OFoghludha, Jesse Battle, Syretta Hill, Deb Williams, Ben Haas, Celeste Kelly, Ben Rose, Rodney Jenkins, Walter Tate, Gudrun Parmer
Members Excused: Jodi Miller, Eric Johnson, Judge Rhinehardt, Dawn Baxton
Members Absent: Pierce Freelon, Omar Taylor, 
Guests: Amber Wade
Staff: Roshanna Parker, Demetrius Lynn, Kelley Waggy, Marc Strange, Beth Steenberg, Christie Long
Welcome and Introductions
The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm; CJAC Chair Lao Rubert welcomed everyone and asked those present to introduce themselves.

Review and Approve August Minutes           
Chair Lao Rubert asked the committee to review the minutes.  Ben Haas made a motion to approve the minutes, Michael OFoghluda seconded, and the minutes were approved.

Mayors’ Guaranteed Income Pilot Project- Amber Wade
Amber Wade stated Councilmember Freelon was unavailable and that she was prepared to present to the committee. Amber shared she served as staff lead on Durham’s Guaranteed Income Pilot Project, starting in late 2021. 
Mayor Schewel joined ‘Mayors for Guaranteed Income,’ a network of mayors across the country advocating for guaranteed income. The group will launch smaller pilot programs in their cities, evaluated by The Center for Guaranteed Income Research at the University of Pennsylvania. Councilmembers Freelon and Middleton have been leading the planning on this effort. Durham will focus the project on justice-involved individuals. Those involved in the planning have been meeting weekly to work out how Durham’s program will function while following the parameters set by the university research team and Mayors for Guaranteed Income.
Mayors for Guaranteed Income will provide a $500,000 seed grant for this project to move forward. The pilot program will be comprised of a cohort of 253 people. One hundred fifteen individuals will make up the treatment group and receive $500 a month (nontaxable income) for 12 months (the duration of the pilot). The remaining individuals will serve as the control group and receive compensation for taking the same surveys as the treatment group. Mayors for Guaranteed Income will provide a disbursement app at no cost. The monthly payments are unconditional. The hope is to see guaranteed income as an intervention for the participants. Durham is still developing a recruitment and eligibility strategy and identifies a non-profit administrator through a forthcoming RFP. 
Ben Hass addressed possible tensions in Durham regarding this program and asked Amber Wade how they were planning to tackle these. Ms. Wade shared that there are definite plans and support to expand this program as they move forward based on the extreme need in Durham. She stated the working group includes two benefits coordinators from DSS who will assist in identifying potential impacts of the payments on benefits and how they can be addressed. The City of Durham continues to fundraise to help with the total funding of the program. Jesse Battle inquired about eligibility requirements for justice-involved individuals to be part of the program. Amber shared she does not have an answer at this time. Lao Rubert asked that Amber send progress notes and answers to Gudrun so that CJAC can be kept appraised of developments. 

Durham County Pretrial Services and Transition to the PSA- Christie Long, Beth Steenberg
Christie Long reported that Pretrial Services provides information to the Courts to aid in decision-making for individuals making a first appearance and provides supervision for those released and awaiting trial, including electronic monitoring. Referrals come to Pretrial Services via Magistrates, 1st Appearance Court, bond hearings, and low bond reviews. Staff interviews victims to gather information for a Criminal History Summary and previous Failures to Appear. Additionally, Pretrial Services completes an assessment using the PSA tool. The PSA is completed by answering nine questions and placing the individual’s score on the PSA scale. The PSA score is used to recommend a level of supervision and advises the Courts whether the defendant was flagged for new violent criminal activity. The PSA Court Report is provided but does not overrule the court decision. 
Christie Long shared numerous statistics for defendants released to Pretrial Services between July 2020 and December 2020, including PSA scores and results. She stated CJRC is still gathering additional information and determining outcomes that will be shared with the committee. Judge O’Foghluda shared how important this information is, which is not available in most other counties. In Durham, thanks to the efforts of Pretrial Services, people are quickly identified and released. This early release leads to decreased chances of re-offending based on national statistics. (presentation shared via email with the committee)

Local Reentry Council Update- Demetrius Lynn
Demetrius Lynn provided an annual summary for the calendar year 2020 based on data received from NC DPS. The council served 236 clients, 134 enrolled, 171 were closed, with 99% successfully completing. 29% of individuals connecting with LRC were age 50 and older, which is a special challenge the LRC faces as those individuals have vastly different needs than most LRC clients. Demetrius provided additional statistics regarding demographics and referral sources. The majority of individuals come to LRC for employment assistance. Gudrun Parmer shared that CJRC now receives a list from NC DPS of individuals scheduled for release to Durham. Demetrius sends letters with a brochure and LRC information to the individuals to get in touch with him if they wish. 

Member Updates
Lao Rubert stated the members of the Safety and Wellness Taskforce had been appointed. The Co-chairs are Marcia Owen and Xavior Cason. 
Gudrun Parmer shared that members of CJAC’s new Subcommittee on Racial and Ethnic Disparities in the Durham Criminal Justice System met last week with the Burns Institute. Burns Institute will be serving as our technical assistance at no cost, thanks to the MacArthur Foundation. The Criminal Justice Advisory Committee will serve as the oversight committee. Marc Strange added that the Burns Institute has been involved in this for a long time, and their recommendation was to not take on everything at once so that it becomes manageable long-term work.
Syretta Hill reported in January, StepUp was awarded funds from Durham County to connect individuals to the ‘Back to Work’ short-term certificate programs through Durham Tech. Syretta shared that StepUp has a long-standing relationship with Durham Tech and that this program provides individuals some funding for living expenses while they attend school. Referrals can be sent to StepUp for individuals in need of this funding. 

Next Meeting: 	May 25, 2020 
4:00-5:30pm 

*Meeting Adjourned at 5:24 pm
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